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9 January 2014

Dear Mr Feu, 

Thank you for your letter dated 30 November 2013 to the Minister for Local Government and Planning outlining your interests in  the Town Centre Action Plan.  I work within the Regeneration Unit which is responsible for co-ordinating delivery of the plan across the Scottish Government and have been asked to respond.  
The plan, published on 7 November, is a response to the report produced by the External Advisory Group (EAG) undertaking the National Review of Town Centres.  Mr Mackay has been appointed as lead Minister to oversee delivery of the plan and he is supported in this work by senior policy officials from all directorates within government.  
The document is deliberately succinct, responding to the main issues raised by the EAG report which was welcomed for its focussed, topline approach.  The plan itself is intended as a foundation for future activity and it does identify that sustainable transport options are key in terms of ensuring access to our town centres, including the action supporting active travel options and the masterplanning toolkit.      
Within the Scottish Government, we are working with Sustainable Transport and Planning colleagues to ensure that active and sustainable travel remain central to Scotland’s vision for its town centres.  For example, we will be discussing the cross over between urban centre and cycling agendas in relation to the extra £20 million of new funding for cycling infrastructure identified over the next two years in the 2014/2015 Draft Budget.  
Our current focus is on the establishment of a working group with COSLA to further define the EAG’s recommendation of a Town Centre First Principle, as well as discussion with other bodies about demonstration projects that have been identified within the plan.  
We would be interested to meet with you to hear some of the ideas you may have to encourage active travel in and between town centres.   Please contact me on 0131-244-1537 to arrange a suitable meeting time.   

Yours Sincerely 
Colin Armstrong - Policy Support Officer

Regeneration Strategy Unit
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